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Friday 22nd January 2021, 

Good morning everyone, 

I hope that you are all ok and are keeping safe. I’ve got some big, important news to share with you today. I’m sure that you heard in the news over the Christmas break that Covid-19 testing in secondary schools was being introduced from the start of January. It is now in place in primary schools too. I know that many schools have received their kits; others are due to receive theirs next week. 

Testing in primary schools does not apply to pupils; it is only for members of staff. We have received our Lateral Flow Device (LFD) tests and this is being implemented on Sunday evening. These tests will be carried out by members of staff at home and it takes 30 minutes to get a result. Staff will take tests twice a week for the foreseeable future. The intention of carrying out LFD tests is to identify people who are not showing any symptoms of Covid-19 but are carrying the virus and therefore could pass it on to others. 

If any member of staff tests positive then they must book a PCR test at a local test centre and isolate until the result is known - these results normally take about 2 days to come through. If the PCR test shows a negative result then they can end their isolation and continue as normal. If it is positive however they must isolate for 10 days. 

This potentially could impact on school next week. If a member of staff does test positive we would be in contact with you ASAP as any person that has been in close contact with them would need to isolate until the PCR result is known. This would most likely mean that some classes would be closed. We are hopeful that this won’t happen and that everything will continue ‘as normal’ on Monday but I felt it was worth warning you just in case. Please ensure that you do check your emails on Sunday evening and Monday morning. If you don’t receive an email then that is good news, carry on as normal. 

Last time I wrote to you I promised that the updated risk assessment would be with you on Wednesday. It was ready to go and then our test kits arrived so it has had to be updated again. It is going to the trust board for approval tonight and we will get this to you on Monday. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]On Monday morning I will be having another Zoom meeting. I’m going to do it at the slightly later time of 10.00am, just in case there are things I need to deal with on Monday morning. 

Have a good weekend everyone. Take care, keep safe and we’ll see you soon. 

Yours sincerely, 

Simon Dyson
Principal

[image: job21520 Highfields Academy Letterhead footer]
[image: job21520 Highfields Academy Letterhead footer]	
image2.jpeg
Highfields Academy

Together we inspire, always aiming higher

Principal:
Mr. S. Dyson BA (Hons) NPQH PQSI

Cumberland Avenue,
Nantwich, Cheshire,

CW5 6HA

Tel: 01270371196
Fax: 01270 627409





image1.jpeg
Ofsted

co
’\" 04’ -.“
& prsuanc & PR -
Outstanding < sven T ”
201112012 ¢ Q
(UGN

Cheshire Healthy
Schools Partnership

REWARDING
COMMITMENT

|
B

éd USze,

2.
< IQM o
Healthy School

school
2003
AA
s )\LO

achievement award
s ———

s

wHY o

J8Y g,
&

$
"A‘ M\"‘

STAR

Academy Trust




